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UNIVERSITY OF MINNESQOTA - Dr. D. White, Principal In@estigator

Poa annua Breeding

1984 Grant - $11,600 (started July, 1984)

This project has already shown signs of real breakthroughs and progress! A
high degree of 'selfing" in Poa annua has been found and no apomixis observ-
ed, i.e., the development of a plant without the union of sexual cells, In
the flowering of Poa annua, the female stigma develops and appears before the
male stamens, an important consideration for the plant breeder.

Two techniques of plant breeding are being followed. The standard one is util-,
ization of known crossings, back crossing and line breeding techniques. The
second involves tissue culture techniques and the results to-date are substan-
tial and impressive. Several replicated lab tests of cloned plants have already

been made. The odds seem better tham 50/50 that superior Poa annua cultivars
will be obtained from this project. '

A nationwide collection of promising Poa annua selections will be made with
the assistance of the Green Section staff. After the selections are accumu-
lated, breeding and development of improved varieties will intensify. A

study of genetic characteristics represents Dr., White's long term goal in
this project.

MISSISSIPPTI STATE UNIVERSITY - Dr. J. V. Krans, Principal Investigator

Tissue Culture Selection for Heat Tolerance
in Creeping Bentgrass

1984 Grant - $2500 (completed with this grant)

The research using tissue culture techniques resulted in the isolation and
recovery of 80+ heat and salt tolerant variants of creeping bentgrass. Some
of these variants were planted in the field in the fall of 1982 with the major-
ity of these planted in the fall of 1983. As of today, approximately 70 var-
iants are surviving with 15-20 showing exceptional vigor after this summer.
Because of these signs of excellent field survival, Dr. Krans will now be look-
ing at the heritability of these tolerant variants. Progeny will be tested
using procedures described in prior reports. A plant breeder, Dr. Howard
Potts, at Mississippi State University will be assisting in the continuation
of this research. The combined efforts will be focused on evaluation of seed
production and viability, cytogenetic features and re-evaluation of these most
promising variants in larger field plots. Based on the findings of this past
summer, there is optimism about the future.

In addition, plans are made to continue tissue culture efforts in creeping
bentgrass in order to isolate selected disease resistant variants. Toxins
associated with the fungus diseases phythium (Phythium aphanidermatum (Edson)
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